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JACKSONVILLE 

Moose Promenaders 

Mainstream & Plus Square Dancing 
and  

Occasional Line & Round Dancing 
 

Advanced Square Dancing 
6:15 – 7:00 PM 

Square Dance Lessons 7:00 - 8:30 PM 
Club Dance   8:30 - 9:30 PM 

 

Moose Lodge 2020 
5051 Collins Road 

Jacksonville, Florida 
Caller - Bill Chesnut 

 

President 
Mary Giera  

 
                      Banner Chair 
                      Hanna Watts 

  
 

  From the Grapevine Editor 
 

I was pleased this past weekend to attend the caller’s school.  It brings 
back memories of when I was a budding caller.  I loved doing that, but 
Marie wanted a dance partner, not a caller.  So, to do what was the 
smartest decision of my live at the young age of 29, I only did guest tips 
and such like that and had Marie as my wife, a decision I have not 
regretted once. 
As existing clubs are beginning to dance again please pay attention to the 
deadlines for the Grapevine. The April issue deadline is March 22, 2022. 
 
A note of Prayer is asked for caller, Bobby Keefe.   
God Bless you all. 
 
 Stephen F.  Bigelow 

 
 
 

Dance Club News 
 

The Moose Promenaders – Jacksonville – Caller Bill Chesnut 
 

Bill Chesnut continues to offer a fun 
and enjoyable selection of calls for our 
club. In addition to Mainstream and 
Plus square dancing, we offer 
Advanced dancing, line dancing and 
recorded rounds. See the schedule to 
the right. We would love to have you 
join us on a Thursday night at 7:00 pm 
(or 6:15 for Advanced dancing). It is 
great to hear that most of the other 

Northeast Florida clubs are now open too.  
 
NOTE – Moose Promenaders will be dark on March 17 due to 
the trail end dance in Daytona Beach that night. 

 
We celebrated February birthdays, anniversaries and the 
Valentine’s Day dance.  
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Happy Birthday   Chuck Giera                                  Happy Anniversary, Mary & Bill Chesnut 

 

                                

Banner Raids 
In February the Moose Promenaders traveled to Lake City and retrieved their 

banner from the Dixie Dancers 

 

Then the Rollaways visited the Moose Promenaders and retrieved their banner. 

                                         

                                          Susan Snider cued the rounds at our Valentine’s Dance.. 
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                                                  NEFSARDA’S Ice Cream Social                                                  

                                                      

NEFSARDA hosted an Ice Cream Social for the Moose Promenaders on Thursday, Feb. 24th.  It was 
our reward for having made lots of visitations to other clubs in the year 2019.  Covid prevented it from 
happening before this.  Thank you, NEFSARDA.   

      

 Bill Dion dished out the ice cream.  Toppings selection were made by the recipients. 

Betty Suggs (far right and below) made her choice. 



                                                                          5                                                    Back to Page 1 
 

                                                                   

                                                                    Upcoming Events    

March 17th       Moose will be Dark 

March 18th     The Florida State Convention   

The Florida State Convention is approaching.  Susan Snider (Rollaways cuer) has ribbons for sale.  A 
ribbon is a sign that you have paid your entry fee to dances on March 18th and 19th in Daytona 
Beach.  Each ribbon is $45 for 2 nights of dancing or $25 for one night.  This does not include the 
Thursday night Trail End Dance.  Hotels that are providing us with a discounted rate are filling up.   

For more information go to: http://floridasquaredance.com/  then scroll down to the picture of 
the lighthouse.     
 
 

   

Jekyll Island Squares - Brunswick, GA - Caller Don Heins 
 
The Jekyll Island Squares is dancing on Mondays in the Christian Life Center behind College Place 
UMC, 3890 Altama Ave, Brunswick, GA. If you’re planning to attend the dance from out of town, 
please contact me prior to the dance in case there is a conflict with a church activity.  Don Heins – 
(912) 269-7909. donheins@MSN.com 
 

 
The Grand Squares – Gainesville, FL - Callers Lon Ligon and Jim Duncan 

 
The Grand Squares are still dancing on Tuesday nights at the First Christian Church at 3411 

NW 83rd Street, Gainesville, Florida 32606 from 6:30-8:30.  Entrance is to the right side of the front of 
the church, on the other side of a fenced playground.  Parking is available on the side of the church.  
Callers are Lon Ligon and Jim Duncan on alternate weeks.   

We respectfully ask all dancers to be fully vaccinated.  Masks and hand sanitizer is provided 
by the club for anyone who wishes to use them, and we provide pre-packaged snacks at every 
dance.   

We have welcomed two new members, Frank, and Donna Plunkett to our numbers.  Frank and 
Donna received their Grand Squares Badges at a recent dance.  Frank is an up-and-coming caller 
and has had some opportunities to practice his craft at our dances. 

Susie Beachy had surgery on her left hand but has done well and is back dancing (although 
we're not allowed to touch her left hand yet!).   
 We welcome visitors to join us on Tuesdays.  Just call or text Robin Frazer at (352) 317-1636 
or email her at robin.frazer@yahoo.com to make sure we're dancing before showing up.  She sends 

http://floridasquaredance.com/
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out a survey every Friday to members on her email list to see who's coming to make sure we have a 
full square.  Emails confirming the dance goes out every Monday.   
 
Robin Frazer 
 

 
 

Dixie Dancers - Lake City, FL - Caller Bill Chesnut 
 
February was a great month for the Dixie Dancers.  March will kick off with a Mardi Gras party on the 
1st. We had a visitation and banner retrieval in February from the Moose Promenaders. Lake City had 
the Olustee Festival but no square dance festival this year.  Many of the Dixie Dancers were off with 
the Square Wheels that weekend anyway.  We did have a Valentine’s party and Teen Town looked 
great in Red and White. 
The Dixie Dancers have 2 students who started with us a short while back and are progressing nicely.  
They get some extra training from Ed and Donna and the club members all help in their progress.     
Bill Cassidy was in Jacksonville for a caller’s school at the end of February.  We look forward to his 
continued progression as a caller.  Bill Chesnut is our main caller and continues to work with Bill.  And 
last week Ann Hadsall stopped by and cued a few rounds for us as she prepares for the state 
convention in Daytona March 18 & 19.  If you are at the convention, you will have the opportunity to 
dance with Ann and both Bill’s. We hope to see you there.   
The Dixie Dancers are hosting the Memorial Dance for Ellis Lindsey on March 5.  We hope to see you 
there and share our memories and pay tribute to Ellis and family for their hard work in the square 
dance world.  The dance is Saturday from 2:30 – 4:30 at Teen Town.  Please come join us. 
Come out for squares and limited rounds any Tuesday starting about 6:45. We do encourage you to 
contact Bill Chesnut 352-256-8628 or Bob and Barbara Rosenthal at 386-365-7136 if you are coming 
out just to make sure we are there. We dance in a city owned building, so they occasionally don’t 
have the building available.   Come out and enjoy all the fun every Tuesday night at Teen Town. It is 
located at 533 W. Desoto Street, Lake City.   
Covid is still around so careful whatever you are doing.  Shop, eat, dance, socialize, attend functions, 
and go about life as you are comfortable doing.  Just follow the current rules and suggestions and 
stay safe.  
We look forward to welcoming you at the Dixie Dancers. 
. 
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Clover Squares – Chiefland, FL - Caller Jim Duncan 
 
Hi, Clover Squares has come up with a new dance schedule as of March 2022 we will be meeting 
every 1st, 3rd, and 5th Wednesdays of the month from 3-5 at the First United Methodist Church in 
Chiefland, 707 North Main Street, Chiefland, FL in the Fellowship Hall. Jim Duncan is our caller. The 
only exception to this will be the month of May we will only meet on the 5/18 as our caller will be out 
of town. So come on out and join us, we have a good time. - Scoop Jesk, reporter 

 
 

Joy Seas Squares – St. Augustine, FL - Caller Mike Akers 
 

We were closed for a long time, but we are back. We will be starting classes and dancing March 1, 
2022. We dance on Tuesdays from 7 to 9 PM.  Mike Akers is our Caller, and we dance at Coquina 
Crossing. Please, if you intend to come, call me so I can be prepared and give you the pass code. 
Mary Burzo 904 501-1817. Please identify yourself when I answer the phone. 

 
Seabreeze Singles – Jacksonville, FL - Caller Jim Cosman 

 
 

 
The Seabreeze Singles Square Dance Club is excited to announce that we will be dancing 
throughout the month of March.  Our agenda is bursting with fun filled themes.  Add to the merriment 
by joining us. 
March 1    Mardi Gras Celebration 
March 8    Ice Cream Social hosted by NFSARDA 
March 15 Wearing of the Green St. Patrick’s Day Dance 
March 22 Club Dance 
March 29 March Madness Favorite Teams Dance 
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For additional information regarding the Seabreeze Club in general or a particular themed dance, 
please send an email to Pam at:  gabbygirlpam@gmail.com 

 

Mandarin Marauders – Jacksonville, FL - Callers Ken and Shane Perez 
 

Mandarin Marauders want to express our appreciation to all our visitors, students, and members who 
continue to dance with us on Monday nights, 7-9 PM at Mandarin Senior Center.   It is a wonderful 
opportunity to share our mutual love for Square Dancing together. Remember, we are dark the 4th 
Monday of each month. 
 
Events we celebrated in February: 

We welcomed new Students: Susan Ziegler, Marie Myers    
 
The opportunity continues to join our Beginning square dance and Refresher square dance lessons 
on Monday nights, 7-9 PM. PLEASE share the invite. 
 
We announced the opportunity for club officer positions that are now open for any member interested 
in serving our club during May 2022-May 2023. Nominations are being accepted till April 4th. Club will 
vote on April 11th. The open positions are Club President and Club Secretary. 
 
We announced opportunity to renew club membership through March 21st. 
 
We celebrated Valentine’s day together on Monday, February 14th, 7-9 PM with a fun filled and 

Festive night of dancing, door prize winner, a 50/50 winner, and treats  .  
 

We celebrated February birthdays:  
Robert Williams-- 7th 
David Smith--8th 
Susie Perez--15th 
 
Rick Doucette  
Club President  
Mandarin Marauders  
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Quartermores – Jacksonville, FL - Caller Bobby Keefe 

 
The QuarterMores are dark the month of March 

For more information contact Sandy Humble (904) 472-6636   humble_J@bellsouth.net. 
 
 

Mixed Nuts – Advanced Club - Gainesville FL - Caller Bill Chesnut 
 
Mixed Nuts Advanced Club Level meets on Mondays at Presbyterian Church on 32 Ave and 13 
Street in Gainesville from 6 pm to 8 pm except for the Second Monday of the month they meet at 7pm 
to 9 pm.  Our Caller is Bill Chesnut. - Scoop Jesk, reporter 

 
 
 

mailto:humble_J@bellsouth.net
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Salty Bobbers – Steinhatchee FL - Caller Charlie Pergrossi 
 

February was an exciting month for the Salty Bobbers.  Thousands of visitor’s crowds into the small 
community to celebrate the annual Crab Festival. Vendors lined the streets, and our dance hall was 
overtaken by festival events. There are parades, bands playing in the streets, campgrounds and 
hotels are booked full. Since most of our Salty Bobber members are residents, they all volunteered to 
man booths, sell drinks, tickets, and souvenirs. It was an exciting festival and I've included a photo of 
one of the parade characters, a dinosaur!  We couldn't dance in our regular hall, so we moved across 
the river to the Jena community center. We aren't going to let a festival stop our dancing!  We have a 
class going this year with two young ladies joining us and they are having a ball.  We want to send an 
open invitation to all of you to come join us for an evening of fun and fellowship.  So, until we see you 
next time, we're saving you a spot in the best square in Steinhatchee. 
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Square Wheels- Camping Club -  Caller Bill Chesnut 

Square Wheels Camping Schedule 2022 

 

Rollaways – Jacksonville, FL - Caller Mark Fetzer & Cuer Susan Snider 

 

Covid may have slowed us down, but we're still dancing!  On January 26th we were visited by 
members of the NEFSARDA board who served us ice cream sundaes!  This was our reward for club 
visitations in 2019 - pre Covid!  We appreciate your visit and really enjoyed our treat! 
That same night the Moose Promenaders showed up in force to steal our banner!  It was great to see 
our Moose friends.  Two weeks later we retrieved our banner! 
We've been trying to recruit new dancers and last night we had two visitors.  We're hoping that they 
return and become regulars with the Rollaways. 

Mar 17-18 Florida State Convention — Daytona Beach Convention Center 

Apr 22-23 Stephen Foster Cultural Center State Park 11016 Lillian Saunders Drivel Hwy 41, White 
Springs, Fl.  32096. Rate. normally $20.00 but $10.00 per night for seniors plus $6.70 
reservation fee. You must reserve thru Don MacGregor. Dance donation will be $10.00 more 
per couple for weekend because of having to rent the hall. 

May 20-21 Southern Oaks RV Resort, 14240 SE Hwy 441, Summerfield, Fl. 3491 
(352) 347-2550. Rally Rate $34.00 (subject to change). Must make your own reservations 
at campground. 

Jun 14-16 
 

64th NSDCA International Camporee — Crossing Ridges to Covered Bridges, Rockville, 
Indiana 

Jun 23-26  71st National Square Dance Convention — Evansville, Indiana 

Aug 19-20 Starke/Gainesville NE KOA Holiday, 1475 south Walnut st (US 301), Fl. 32091.Must make 
your own reservation and mention square wheels to get rally rate. Rally rate Is $40.50, 
and you must make your reservation before Aug F, 2022. After Aug 5th sites will be released 
and you may not get ln. One night deposit required and must cancel 48 hrs. before a $10.00 
cancellation fee. 

Sept 16-17 Sunkissed Village RV Resort -14330 S. US Hwy 441, Summerfield, Fl. 34491. (352) 
4804000. Next to Camping World. Rally rate $37.00 Must make your own reservation at 
campground. 

Oct 20-23 FANSDC  46th Annual State Camp-O-Ree — Southern Palms RV Resort, One Avocado 
Lane, Eustis Fl 32726 (See Flyer) 

Nov 4-5 NEFSARDA Fall Festival in Jacksonville Beach.  Camping at Hanna Park or Mayport Naval Base 
(Pending) 

Dec 2-3 Square Wheels/ Gypsy Square Christmas party.  TBA 
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Our size may have decreased, but we're still very active and invite everyone to come visit and feel our 
enthusiasm! 
Our club cuer, Susan Snider, will be cueing at the Northwest Roundup in Tallahassee on July 29-30.  
We dance at Sandalwood High School on Tuesday night at 7 p.m. Please drop by if you're available 
 

 
         Hanna Watts & Chuck Giera    Virginia Bomhold, Emily Jones & Mark Fetzer 
 

 
                                             Moose Promenaders raiding at the Rollaways 
 
 

 
NEFSARDA and the Florida Federation - No Report 
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Florida Callers Association 
 

I told it through the Grapevine:  Ramblings from beautiful downtown Melrose.    
February was an up and down month.  Dances are going smoothly for most callers and dancers but 
the numbers are lower than pre pandemic.  I am happy to see some dancers returning and we wait 
when more are comfortable and ready to dance.  As we prepare to say a final goodbye for now to 
Ellis Lindsey on March 5 in Lake City, I was reassured this past weekend that the future of square 
dancing is in good hands.    
The Sunshine State Callers School was in Jacksonville and 11 beginning to intermediate callers 
where there to learn.  If you were not at the wrap up dance Saturday night, you missed seeing some 
of the talent that is coming along.  Callers were there from a couple in their teens to some that were a 
bit older, and all skill levels were present.  Great jobs by the staff in helping each develop new skills 
and hone their existing ones. I was very proud that most of the attendees were from Florida.  Have 
you ever thought of becoming a caller? The same staff will be back in February next year if you are 
interested.  
Now it is March and time to prepare for the Florida State Square and Round Dance Convention. It 
starts off March 17 with a Trail End dance at the Nova Center, continues Friday and Saturday, the 
18th & 19th at the Ocean Center.  We have lots of great callers and cuers scheduled for your dancing 
pleasure.  Come join us and support your state convention.  See old friends and meet new ones.   
Dancing starts at 9:30 on Friday morning and goes all day with a couple of meal breaks.  Come join 
us and share in this experience. 
Covid has slowed down a bit but don’t drop your guard.  All clubs’ welcome visitors and hope you can 
come out.  Now wash your hands and put the Sets in Order whenever you are ready to dance. 
We will be watching for you in a square.   
Bill & Mary Chesnut 

 
 

Sunshine State Callers School 
 

Jacksonville was honored and blessed to host the Sunshine State callers school Feb 24-27, 
2022.  This school brought some new and some seasoned callers to the area to be taught the craft 
that I respect and used to be a member of.  That of the Square Dance Caller. 
We had callers from as far away as Kentucky and Alabama.  We had three local callers that we all 
know.  Mark Fetzer, Gideon Sharkey, and Jane Dando.  From elsewhere in Florida we had Gary 
Hicks from St. Peterburg, Robert Doyle from Panama City, Darrell Cevasco from Edgewater, and Bill 
Cassidy from Ft. White. Our neighbor to the west, Alabama, sent a brother-sister duo, Rosie and 
Stephen Caudle, from Springville.  They are a great calling team.  Then from the frozen tundra north 
of the Mason Dixon line came Kristy Williams from Louisville, KY. 
 The instructors for these students have been calling and teaching for many years. I cannot 
think of any better teachers to usher in the future of our activity than Tom Miller, Bill Harrison, and 
Ken Ritucci. – Stephen Bigelow 
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Kneeling in front:  Ken Ritucci   Middle Row: Mark Fetzer, Gary& Dianne Hicks, Kristy Williams, Gwen & Robert Doyle, Bethany 
Sharkey, Gideon Sharkey, Jane Dando, Rosie Caudle, Debbie Cassidy, Bill Harrison, Back Row: Darrell Cevasco, Stephen Caudle, 
Tom Miller, Bill Cassidy. 
 

Group Graduation Picture 
 

 
Callers and Teachers Ken Ritucci, Tom Miller, Bill Harrison 
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Chili Cookoff 
 

Let’s not forget at the dance Saturday night we had a lot of Chili lovingly prepared by members other 
clubs in the area.  After many people tasted and voted the winners were: 
 

 
1st Place Diana Syphard, 2nd Place Daniel Sharkey, 3rd Place Paul Scott 

 
 
 

      
                                                             Mary Chesnut 
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LIGHTHOUSES OF FLORIDA 
St. Augustine Lighthouse (Haunted) 

Volusia Bar Lighthouse 
Ponce de Leon Inlet Lighthouse 

 
     St. Augustine Lighthouse:  The current lighthouse is the second tower to be built on the 
north end of Anastasia Island between 1871 and 1874, but the first tower was officially lit in 
May of 1824 by the new territorial American Government and was the first of Florida’s many   
lighthouses.  However, it is recorded both the Spanish and/or the British governments had 
wooden “watch towers” as early as 1565. 
    The Spanish were in control of the area in 1737 and built a more permanent tower of 
coquina from a nearby quarry.  Facing erosion and a changing coastline, the old tower crashed 
into the sea in 1880 but not before a new lighthouse was lit.   Early lamps in the first tower 
burned lard oil for silver reflectors to shine the light out to sea.  In 1885, after many 
experiments with different types of oils, the lamp was converted from lard oil to kerosene. 
     One of the early head-keepers was a Major William Harn, a Union war hero, and his wife 
(Kate) and their 6 daughters.   They manned the lighthouse for 20 years.  Two of their 
daughters are part of the “Haunting”. 
The “HAUNTING” 
     History relates a tragedy did happen at the lighthouse while Major Harn was its keeper.  
The lighthouse family was devastated by the death of two young daughters.  One day, while 
playing in the surf not too far from shore, the girls were swept into the sea.  Days went by 
before their bodies were recovered and buried on the lighthouse grounds.  The younger of the 
two was 12 years old and had long brown hair.  At one time the Coast Guard rented out part of 
the keepers’ house.  It was during one of these times a renter said he would hear someone 
humming like a little girl would hum when playing with her dolls.  Other times he would hear 
giggles with a ball being bounced around but never saw anyone until one evening late he 
investigated a room where he had never been before.  Creeping into the room he saw a young 
girl about 12 with long brown hair wearing a blue dress with a white pinafore.  She had turned 
her head - but not her body - when she encountered him.  He never searched for her again.   
     And there is a mystery surrounding Major Harn too.  Every night the keeper had to carry a 
gallon bucket of kerosene in each hand, climb the steep stairs to the lantern room, trim the 
wicks and prepare the lamps.  Then at daybreak do the same thing except to cover the lens 
prisms from the hot sun.  This was grueling work and may have proved too taxing for the 
keeper or possible something else happened.  The actual cause of his death is not known.  He 
just keeled over and died.  Did he break his neck, have a heart attack, or worse---murdered?   
They never found out.  They buried him BUT is he resting in peace?  Strange noises can be 
heard; footsteps following someone, heavy breathing, shadows, doors locked that should 
be open or vice versa.  Many more interesting things have occurred while construction workers 
were renovating the lighthouse.  Check the book Haunted Lighthouses  by George C. Steitz.  
Very interesting.     
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     Volusia Bar Lighthouse:   This lighthouse was first constructed in the late 1800’s on the 
southern area of Lake George.  Since that area was so often hampered by prolong heavy fog it 
was first equipped with a “fog bell”.  This bell was adequate for a while but as trade travel 
increased it was decided in 1885 to construct an active lighthouse with lighting.  This 
lighthouse became operational in 1886 and helped boaters until it’s deactivation in 1916.  The    
structure was left standing, but it was reverted to using “the bell” during foggy weather.  The 
lighthouse was abandoned in 1943 and later destroyed by vandals with a fire in 1970.  
 
     Ponce de Leon Inlet Lighthouse:   This Lighthouse has many interesting points associated 
with it: history, tragedy, mystery and it is the tallest lighthouse in Florida.  The inlet giving the 
lighthouse its name honors Juan Ponce de Leon, the Spanish explorer.  It was he who named 
the state La Florida, “the land of flowers”, during his search for The Fountain of Youth. 
     The first lighthouse was built in 1834 but was never activated because of much Seminole 
strife at that time.  The structure was damaged during bad storm in 1835 and completely 
toppled in 1836.  A second lighthouse was not built until 1887.   
     Working the lighthouse was no easy task.  Fuel for the lantern was hand carried up 213 
steps to the lantern room, not an easy job in Florida’s hot summers.  Later that same year an 
actual glass lens was installed which worked great until 1893 when this lens was replaced by a 
more modern type of lens light.  This worked well until 1970 when the lighthouse was shut 
down and became the prey to vandals.  In 1972 the Ponce de Leon Inlet Preservation 
Association was formed and took over the restoration of the lighthouse and which now 
includes a museum, as it is today.   

 
      This concludes a brief synopsis of the many Lighthouses all around the State of Florida.  If 
you would like additional information about any of them, I suggest you check out the website 
“Wikipedia” or look for “Florida’s Fabulous Lighthouses” books that will be for sale at the 
convention.   There are pictures of every lighthouse (all are interestingly beautiful) and lots 
more information that could not be included with each article.  
     We started with Cape Canaveral Lighthouse and traveled down along the east coast, 
around the Key West Area and up the west coast to the Pensacola area, then across the state 
to Amelia Island Lighthouse, ending with Ponce de Leon Lighthouse right here in Daytona 
Beach.  It’s amazing to learn there are 54 Lighthouses surrounding the State of Florida! 
 
Judy Anderson, Publicity 

 
Cares and Concerns 

 
We have several dancers in our community who are not well. Their situations are sometimes 

temporary and sometimes serious. We ask that you keep these dancers in your thoughts and 
prayers, plus we hope for speedy recoveries for all. Please notify us about all dancers who should be 
on this list by contacting us on squaredancejax@gmail.com Or grapevine@sfbigelow.com 
 

Ralph Beekman – Dixie Dancers 
Bobby Keefe – Caller 
Sherry MacGregor – Moose Promenaders 
Shyanne Perez (infant daughter of Shane & Susie) – future Mandarin Marauders 
Joyce Wolfert – Moose Promenaders 
 

file:///C:/Users/jcmar/Grapevine%202020-07-25/Grapevine%20Publications%202020-07-25/2020/2020-08%20August/squaredancejax@gmail.com
mailto:grapevine@sfbigelow.com
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Farewells 

In memoriam  

 
Hazel Clark 

 
Hazel Dean Clark, age 82, of Jacksonville, FL passed away December 28, 2021. Hazel was born 
Brunswick, GA on November 20. 1939 to Ishamel Worth Clark and Jewel Dean Taylor Clark. 

She was in the United State Navy and went to Florida Community College at Jacksonville where she 
received a degree in Fashion Merchandising. She worked for Walmart as a cashier and worked as a 
hairdresser. She belonged to the Moose Club, the Moose Promenaders, a square dance club, and 
was a member of Murray Hill Presbyterian Church. 

To the Murray Hill Presbyterian Church Members and Moose Promenaders Club Members; my 
friends at Walmart I worked with for many years; Patricia Wells for making my days a joy; and Beth 
Bozeman; thank you for your prayers and encouragement. And, of course, a special thank you to my 
loyal friends and neighbors Bernie and Sandy Ruckman. 

Hazel was survived by daughter Vicki Jean Framgli; sister Lucille Peeples; brother Worth Clark 
(Jackie); nieces Cheryl Thomas (Alford), Lisa Nelson (Keith), Tonya Goodrich (John), Diane Benefield 
(John), Debbie Coffield (Thomas), Patricia Benefield; nephews Lloyd Z. Peeples, Jr. and Jessie 
Beaver (Amanda). She was preceded in death by father Ishamel Worth Clark; Mother Jewel Dean 
Taylor Clark; and brother Robert Gerald Clark. 

Fond memories and expressions of sympathy may be shared at www.hgriversidefuneralhome.com for 
the Clark family. 

 
 

 
 

http://www.hgriversidefuneralhome.com/
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National Square and Round Dance Conventions 
 

2022 
June 22-25 71st National Square Dance Convention, Evansville, Indiana, 

http://www.sodbustermail.com/12all/index.php?action=social&c=42998cf32d552343bc8e4604
16382dca.379 

 
 

2023 72nd National Square dance Convention, Mobile Al.  https://www.72nsdc.com/ 
June 21-24 
 

Flyers are below 

 
Ellis Lindsey  

Memorial Square and Round Dance 

Saturday, March 5, 2022 
2:30 – 4:30 PM 

 
 

Come join with friends and family of Ellis as we celebrate and enjoy the memories 

TEEN TOWN 
(Home of the Dixie Dancers) 

533 N W Desoto Street 
Lake City, Florida 

Refreshments Welcome 
Callers & Cuers bring your music and an Ellis story to share 

 

http://www.sodbustermail.com/12all/index.php?action=social&c=42998cf32d552343bc8e460416382dca.379
http://www.sodbustermail.com/12all/index.php?action=social&c=42998cf32d552343bc8e460416382dca.379
https://www.72nsdc.com/
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